Plymouth Municipal Airport

Vehicle/Pedestrian Procedures in Airport Operations Area

In an ongoing attempt to improve safety and limit the potential for runway incursions, the following procedures for vehicle and pedestrian access to the Airport Operations Area (AOA) have been developed. The AOA includes all areas inside airport fencing designated and used for landing, taking off, or surface maneuvering of aircraft. The AOA includes ramps, taxiways and runways. 

No unauthorized vehicles or persons should be able to gain access to the AOA while the gate is open. Please make sure that the gate closes behind your vehicle prior to leaving the vicinity of the gate. If you do notice a vehicle following you onto the airport, or if a vehicle operator or pedestrian appear to be lost, please offer assistance or call Airport Operations on Tel: (508) 746-2020 immediately and they will assist them.

No pedestrian or vehicle operator shall enter the AOA without either an airport ID badge or first obtaining the permission of the Airport Manager. When driving on the airfield, vehicle operators need to always be aware of their location and the meaning of all pavement markings, lights, and signs. When driving on the AOA the maximum speed limit is fifteen miles per hour and vehicle operators must steer clear of all aircraft; aircraft always have the right-of-way. Vehicles, such as golf carts, being used to monitor student solos must maintain a safe distance from the edges of runways and taxiways at all times.

The need for vehicles to cross runways should be minimized whenever possible and limited to operational needs, such as: towing an aircraft, aircraft maintenance, monitoring student solos and providing emergency services. Vehicles crossing runways for non-operational purposes or just for expediency is unacceptable, instead, vehicle operators should use the perimeter roads. When a vehicle must cross a runway the vehicle operator should have their hazard lights turned on and the vehicle operator must have an operable two-way radio and be able to monitor, understand and communicate (if necessary) on the CTAF (123.0). If the vehicle operator is not equipped with a two-way radio or unfamiliar with the airport layout, then they must be escorted by an airport operations vehicle. 
Due to the small visual profile of a pedestrian and in particular so as not to cause confusion or a distraction to pilots landing or taking off, pedestrian crossings should only take place in an emergency or when all other means have been exhausted. 

Vehicle operators shall not operate vehicles in a reckless or careless manner. A reckless or careless manner is one that intentionally or through negligence threatens the life or safety of any person or threatens damage or destruction to property. Penalties for failure to comply with any of these procedures may include written warnings, suspension and/or revocation of driving privileges on airport property.

